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 Daniel and Michelle Jones (Mexico/Rio Grande Valley) are at the end of their 
furlough time.  God has directed the Jones’ to minister in the Rio Grande Valley.  This 
is a step of faith and obedience.  The Jones’ will be starting churches and a Bible 
Institute in this new area, while continuing to work with the Bible Institute in 
Monterrey. This area has a Hispanic population of over 90%.  The need is great, but 
God is able to meet the need. 

 Mark and Tricia Haynes (Navajo Nation) report a good camp meeting.  Fourteen came 
to Christ after Bro. Ryan Nez, youth pastor at Ganado Baptist Church, preached.  The 
Haynes’ report many being saved at the three VBS locations with a total of eighty-one 
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“ B e c a u s e  t h o u  h a s t  b e e n  m y  h e l p ,  
t h e r e f o r e  i n  t h e  S h a d o w  o f  t h y  w i n g s  
w i l l  I  r e j o i c e : ”  P s a l m  6 3 : 7  

L e t  U s  M a k e  a  D i f f e r e n c e  
Fine Fellowship 

We enjoyed a great time of fellowship at the October IBFI meeting hosted by the Walker Springs Road  

Baptist Church of Jackson, Alabama.  Pastor David Webb and his wife D’Ann led the good members of the 

Church to make a truly memorable meeting.  The preaching was powerful on the theme, “We Can Pray”.  I 

believe that all who attended are praying more and more fervently and will see more souls saved and more 

fruit for Christ in their ministries because of it.  The food was fantastic and nothing was held back in treating 

us all like royalty with menus including steak and a seafood feast.  The fellowship with dear friends was 

truly a blessing.  It was kind of a foretaste of that great day when the redeemed of the Lord shall gather to-

gether at the marriage supper of the Lamb. The meeting was well attended from beginning to end, and for 

those who stayed till the end, there was a drawing with several prizes generously provided by the church  

including two hunting trips and a January Cruise.  We left the meeting refreshed and encouraged.   Our 

Thanks go to all who worked and gave to make this meeting possible and for all who took time away from 

their busy schedules and traveled to Jackson, Alabama to be a part of this great meeting.  It was a tremen-

dous success.  I know this, Shirley and I will be remembering this meeting and Pastor and Mrs. Webb and 

the giving folks at Walker Springs Road Baptist Church come January 21. 

John Peeples, IBFI Mission Director 



 

 

 Harold and Lena Priday (Honduras) report a tornado in their area that knocked down 
several trees in their yard and took off the roof of one of their buildings.  Their home 
was not damaged.  They recently had “Children’s Day” at their church with lessons, a 
meal, and activities for the children.  The children received the book of John and     
Romans, tracts, and goodies.  There were ninety books and tracts handed out.  The   
Priday’s report a good attendance at a recent youth meeting they had in their home. 

 Ted and Karin Johnson (Mexico-Medical Leave) had a special time of  fellowship at 
their home church, Victory Baptist Church in Beavercreek, Ohio, Pastor Bill Keen.  
The church was celebrating it’s 35th anniversary.  Ted and Karin also had the opportu-
nity to give a report in some of their supporting churches while in Ohio.  Ted is teach-
ing a Discipleship class.  They are busy working in the ministries of the church.  Please 
continue to pray for Ted’s health and recovery. 

 Prayer request:  Wisdom, guidance, and strength for each of our missionary families.  
The Coker’s safety as they continue to minister in Mexico.  The Haynes’ construction 
on their church building in Ganado.  The Hawkins’ “turn over” project of training the 
nationals to take over more of the leadership in the Institutes and churches.   Michelle 
Jones is having some problems with asthma.   Our missionaries as they train nationals 
to teach and train others.   

 
Happy Thanksgiving 

 

I know thy works:  behold, I have set before thee an open door, 

and no man can shut it:  for thou hast a little strength, and hast 

kept my word, and hast not denied my name. -   

Revelation 3:8 

 

 

 

 


